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From the Desk 

of the Director  
   

   This is the time of 

the year that I 

especially enjoy 

visiting my mail box 

to find a holiday 

envelope tucked 

between the mass 

produced junk mail 

or bills. I can usually recognize the 

sender by simply looking at their 

handwritten block or cursive letters, 

which immediately brings to mind 

memories and kind thoughts of the 

sender.  If you are like me, a piece 

of personal mail IN the mail is 

usually well received and makes 

your day.  I rely on my emails, text 

messages and electronic cards more 

than I like to admit, but there is 

power in the written letter, which 

often becomes a treasure, while 

emails and texts get deleted.   

Literacy is the ability to read and 

write.  As a READ volunteer, the 

holiday season might be a perfect 

time to help your student write a  

letter to someone; a family member, 

friend or even their teacher.  Bring a 

blank sheet of paper with you and an 

envelope during one of your 

sessions and help your student write 

a simple message that can later be 

delivered by the student to the 

person they selected.     

Last month the READ Board of 

Directors began the process of 

determining our next three year 

Strategic Plan.  We all know our 

world and schools are  changing.  

What remains a constant though is 

that children need to learn to read 

and write.  I welcome and value  any 

of your ideas, comments and 
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suggestions on how we can better 

meet the needs of helping children 

learn to become proficient readers.  

Please drop me a written note, email 

me, or personally call me to share 

your comments. (Contact information is 

listed on the left.) 
Our organization is truly a 

partnership that relies on volunteer 

time and the financial resources of 

many community partners and 

individuals. On behalf of the Board 

and Staff, our sincerest thanks for 

your support. All of us join in wishing 

you a happy and peaceful holiday and 

New Year.  

 

 Carol Lechel 

            Director 

Great for Holiday 

Giving!  
 

"Z to A in the Great Lakes Bay"  

Check our website to see 

where you can purchase the 

book, or call us at 755 - 8402 . 
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Fall Orientation  
Over 90 volunteers attended the Fall Orientation Meetings 

held on September 24 and 25.  Presenters Mary Goedert, Janice 
Merriam and Kathy Rogers shared helpful tips, strategies and 
basic fundamentals of reading.  If you were not able to attend 
one of the meetings and would like a copy of the handouts, please 

call us at 755-8402, email 
ReadAssoc@sbcglobal.net, 
or visit 
 www.ReadinSaginaw.org/
Reading-Tips 

Reading Tips 

Shared by 

Volunteers: 

 

I always "check-in" with my student before beginning a 
session. I may ask how his/her weekend went, what happened 
that was exciting, how is your family, etc.  I just make it a point 
to ease into the session by taking a genuine interest in the 
student.  I feel that this approach helps the student relax and 
feel welcome before we begin. 

-Mandy Liddle - St. Lorenz - Frankenmuth 
 

Encourage the kids to visualize what they are reading. After 
explaining how to picture what each sentence says have them 
reread the paragraph.  This time they will "see" what they read.                           

-Gail Stoddard - Holy Cross Lutheran School 

WELCOME   

   New Volunteers 

   & Coordinators 

Lindsay  

    Barrett-Olgin 

Melissa Bauer 

Richard Beyers 

Danielle Boehler 

David Brown 

Amalia Cirilo 

Julia Darnton 

Muna Dasuqi 

Greg Dietrich 

Michele Doyle 

Brent Eaton 

Shelly Ford 

Lauren Fries 

Louise Gioe 

Eric Gordon 

Trisha Hale 

Billie Harrington 

Riley Hoffman 

Brianna Karst 

Carolyn Kerns 

Janet LeCureux 

Judy LeRoux 

Kristin MacArthur 

Hervyn Mazouri 

Mary McGregor 

Ilene McIntosh 

Nancy Micinski 

Jennifer Moore 

Kaitlyn Oehring 

Robb Reidel 

Stuart Rupke 

Courtney Ruppel 

Julie Ryan 

Pamela Sue Schlagel 

Jim Schmieder 

Peggy Schneider 

Janet Skillman 

Chase Slasinski 

Bonnie Stewart 

Kim Sturm 

John Suchocki 

Louisa Trott 

Johnathon VanHaare 

Sandy Wight 

Roger Wight 

Mentoring Moments 

New School, 

  New Students, 

    Same Program 

LΩƳ ƭƻǾƛƴƎ Ƴȅ ƴŜǿ άƧƻōΗέ  My student turned out to be quite 
the reader and with me is not a bit shy!  A little chatty cathy 
actually and LOVES to read to me!  Last week I brought the 
w9![ ǎǘƻǊȅ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǘƘǊŜŜ ƭƛǘǘƭŜ ǇƛƎǎ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ǿƻƭŦΩǎ 
ǇŜǊǎǇŜŎǘƛǾŜΦΦΦƻǳǘ ƻŦ Ƴȅ ǎƻƴΩǎ ƭƛōǊŀǊȅ ŀƴŘ ǎƘŜ ǿŀǎ ōŀǊŜƭȅ 
stumped by one or two words...VERY perceptive with the 
ǇƘƻǘƻƎǊŀǇƘǎ ŀǎ ǿŜƭƭΦΦΦΦ ²ŜΩǾŜ Ƙƛǘ ƛǘ ƻŦŦΗ 

-Jan Spicer LeCureux, Westdale Elementary School  

The former Lunch at Longfellow 

program moved to Houghton School this 

year. The ten teams met their adult 

mentors and 3rd grade boys  in October.  



You are Invited to shop the Inventory Sale at the 
  

/ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ .ƻƻƪ /ƻƳǇŀƴȅ 
Located in the Antique Warehouse 

1122 Tittabawassee Rd., near N. Michigan Ave. 

 

Thursday, December  12, Noon - 8 pm 

Ï 20% DISCOUNT - ONE DAY ONLY  
on in-stock books & toys.  

 
Ï Special Orders - ŀŘǳƭǘ ƻǊ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ 

books - get a 10% discount when 
preordered by December 11.  
Call 752-6313 or email 
mkj8141@aol.com.  Most books  
will arrive before Christmas. 

 
Ï 6 pm - 8 pm 

Co-Authors, Nancy Owens and Mary 
Ann Czolgosz, will be signing our locally 
published book Z to A in the Great 

Lakes Bay.  This simply delightful and colorful book is a 
wonderful local Community Resource Guide featuring over 70 
things to see and do in our region. It appeals to readers of all 
ages - both the young and the young at heart will enjoy going 
on this alphabet adventure! This book is perfect for everyone 
on your holiday gift list.  Books are $12 each or available  that 
evening 2 for $20. 

 
READ would like to thank Mary James and the former Meredith 
McArdle, co-ƻǿƴŜǊǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ .ƻƻƪ /ƻƳǇŀƴȅΣ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜƛǊ 
generous support over the  years.  Anyone interested in purchasing 
the book store, please contact Mary James. 
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     Rejoice, the 
second Christmas 
CD produced by 
ACT NOW LLC is 
now available for 
purchase at the 

READ Office.  The CD's sell for $5 and 
100% of the proceeds, if purchased 
through READ, benefit our organization.  
The CD features beautiful Christmas 
music to enjoy -- a perfect gift for you 
and someone on your holiday gift list.   A 
limited number of the first CD entitled 
Graceful Voices is also available for $5.   
Please call the READ Office at 755-8402 
to reserve your copy.  OR visit the Book 
Sale at the Children's Book Company on 
December 12 to purchase.  

New Holiday CD 
     *Now available* 

Festival of Trees 
Warm thanks to volunteers Ruth 

King and Sue Smith for their time, 
talents and treasures they donated in 
decorating a tree and a wreath, 
ǊŜǎǇŜŎǘƛǾŜƭȅΣ ŦƻǊ WǳƴƛƻǊ [ŜŀƎǳŜΩǎ CŜǎǘƛǾŀƭ 
of Trees November 15-17. The tree was 
ǘƘŜƳŜŘ ά.ƻƻƪΣ .ŜŀǊ ŀƴŘ .ƭŀƴƪƛŜέ ŀƴŘ 
ǘƘŜ ǿǊŜŀǘƘ ǘƘŜƳŜ ǿŀǎ άwŜŀŘƛƴƎ ǳǇ ŦƻǊ 
ŀ aŜǊǊȅ /ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎΦέ .ƻǘƘ ŜƴŎƻǳǊŀƎŜŘ 
onlookers to enjoy a good book this 
holiday season. 


